
an artistic business, but the bottom line is, is that it is 
a business. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Interestingly, there's a view that Hollywood is not 
primarily concerned with money. The critic and author of 
'Hollywood versus America', Michael Medved, has a very 
distinctive point of view. 

MICHAEL MEDVED 

You'll meet very/ very few people in this industry, who will 
be willing to tell you 'I'm only in it for the money'. 
Everybody talks about making an artistic contribution. I 
mean, it's amazing. You know, they talk about this new 
Schwarznegger film....it comes out, and you'll hear the 
twaddle about it's artistic pretensions and showing the line 
between art and artifice and come on! The pretensions 
are ruining the industry, and the fact is that...I'm not 
saying that motion pictures aren't art... they are, and I'm 
not saying there's not room for serious challenging cutting 
edge artistic films, there are, but there should be some 
recognition that when you're making commercial pap, which 
has always been the backbone of this industry, give people 
the kind of commercial pap they're asking for, and I think 
only very belatedly and partially in response to my work and 
my book, Hollywood is picking up on this message. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Reinforcing this claim to making artistic contribution, 
executives in the industry are very conscious of their need 
to maintain relationships with directors, actors, 
screenwriters and in Hollywood parlance, the talent. 

MICHAEL MEDVED 

People will say that as executives, what we need to do is to 
preserve our working relationships with the talent, and what 
that means, is basically, defer to the talent, and, an 
executive who gets a reputation as being a Philistine, being 
somebody who is not willing to take risks., being someone who 
interferes with his directors, is in trouble. It means that 
for his next picture, Oliver Stone who is a big money 
director, a Steven Spielberg, who clearly is a big money 
director, says I don't want to work with these people. And 
so, they need to preserve this image of sensitivity and 
artistry and being with the programme. The other thing is 
it's very interesting. Just yesterday morning, er, I was 
invited with my family to a screening, an anniversary 
screening of Snow White, a lovely event, and there at the 
screening were also Presidents, Production Heads of most of 
the major studios with their children, and it was very 
interesting, because it was a social event as well, and you 
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see all these people know one another, and they all have the 
same standards. They all have virtually identical politics. 
I mean you can look very very long and wide and not find a 
Republican among the active executives right now. The fact 
is that, um, you're talking about a little community, where 
people fraternise, socialise, reinforce one another, and 
there are certain things that this community will not do. 
They will not try, because they do want the respect of their 
peers, and given that the normal life of an executive is 
very tenuous, ah, that you get bounced from one place to 
another, your ability to land on your feet and get another 
job depends on your being accepted as part of this crowd and 
being accepted as part of this crowd means purveying it's 
values and accepting it's values as your own. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

So how did Hollywood get out of sync with the taste of most 
Americans? 

MICHAEL MEDVED 

I think it's interesting that all historians will tell you 
that the image of the United States that was conveyed in 
films in the thirties and forties contributed mightily to 
the world's love affair with this country. By the same 
token, I think it's undeniable that the very harsh image of 
the United States, the very negative view of our society, 
which has taken over in films, which I think is as 
unrealistic in a negative way as the old view was 
unrealistic in a positive way that this new view has 
contributed to some of the very negative feelings that 
people around the world feel towards this country. I think 
that people watching motion pictures today have a greatly 
exaggerated view of how horrible life in the U.S. is. How 
dangerous, how violent, how brutal, how impossible. Most 
Americans, with all of our problems, lead rather pleasant 
lives. And that's something that you would never guess from 
viewing the American media. Back to the fundamental 
question, which is when did it change? It changed in the 
1960s. Because what happened in the 1960s was a counter 
culture swept the United States. And really it became 
regnant in academia and the media and across the country. 
In most areas of American life, that counter cultural wave 
which, by the way, included spelling America with a 'K'....I 
don't know if you recall that... but, you know we were a 
Fascist country, we were a sick society, everything was 
disgusting, the younger generation was going to teach people 
how to live, the nuclear family was dead...I mean, all of 
this nonsense was extremely popular, and that sort of 
receded in the country at large. I mean, after all, Ronald 
Reagan won 49 of 50 states when he ran for re-election in 
1984, not exactly a counter-cultural favourite. Er, but the 
one area...or the two areas actually where the ideas of the 
sixties remained in absolute hegemony in terms of their 
intellectual potency, are Hollywood and academia. And you 
continue to have this idea that it's Hollywood's job to be 
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sort of an adversarial culture. This is amazing to me, and 
it's....but it's absolutely true. What you 
see...particularly with the artists, is this absolute 
refusal to see themselves as part of the establishment. And 
what's amazing now, is it's very hard for them not to see 
themselves as part of the establishment, given Bill 
Clinton's embrace of Hollywood. I mean, you know, what 
could be more establishment in America today than Harry 
Thomason and Linda Blood with Thomason and Barbara 
Streisand, but no, no, no, no, we're not Establishment, 
we're still rebel artists, they all want to be in touch with 
those good old days when they wore black turtle-necks and 
drank espresso coffee and talked about existentialism in 
Greenwich village, and you know, they don't want to 
acknowledge the fact that they're now driving in limousines 
and earning 13 million dollars per picture and you 
know...it's really very silly, but that's why they.... you 
know, they make the movies they do. Er, for instance this 
film biography of Harvey Milk, who was a gay supervisor in 
San Francisco, who was tragically assassinated at the height 
of his career. Now come on you now they're going to 
have to subpoena people to see this movie. And even if they 
do get Robin Williams to play the part, it's just but 
you know, it's a very big studio film. So the question is 
...O.K. given that Oliver Stone wants to make the movie, 
he's producing it, and Gus Van Sant who's a gay activist, 
wants to direct it - fine, understood,...the question is 
'why are the studios funding it' and they are because 
they're guilt-tripped into it. Because, there's this whole 
view of 'Well, are you a Philistine or are you somebody 
who's committed to art and uplift and social responsibility 
and peculiar definitions of social responsibility, by the 
way that applies in Hollywood. But one of the points I make 
in my book is that, sort of, there's this old cliche of, the 
sort of cutting edge, daring rebel scriptwriter like Barton 
Fink who comes to Hollywood and gets corrupted by the tough 
businessmen who run the place....what happens today is the 
tough businessmen who arrive with their MBAs in hand get 
corrupted, if you will, by the sensitive spirits who are 
actually running the system, and, and that's not to say that 
Hollywood's turning out great art, it's not. But what 
they're turning out is this, this really soggy combination 
of artistic pretension and attempts at commerce, which 
doesn't work as commerce or as art. 

RICHARD MAIDMENT 

Medved's views are not unchallenged. Peter Bart, editor of 
'Variety', again. Does he think Hollywood is in sync with 
the rest of America? 

PETER BART 

I mean the only difference is that probably the people who 
make the product in Hollywood, the film makers, are 
basically a very peaceable and contrary to myth, they love 
their families and they love their children, and the irony 
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